CFSR/CFSP COORDINATORS NETWORK

Staffed by

The National Child Welfare Resource Center for Organizational Improvement (NRCOI) and the National Resource Center for Child Welfare Data and Technology (NRCCWDT)

Minutes from the Conference Call Meeting

Tuesday, January 13, 2009

3:00-4:30 PM Eastern

Welcome:
Steven Preister (NRCOI) welcomed all participants and gave an overview of the sponsoring Resource Centers and the staff members that work on this network. Debbie Milner (NRCCWDT) was introduced to the group, as she is a new addition to our Network and is going to be involved in our future calls.
Roll Call: 
Alabama, Arizona, Arkansas, Colorado, Connecticut, Florida, Georgia, Illinois, Kentucky, Louisiana, Maryland, Michigan, Mississippi, Missouri, Montana, Nebraska, New Mexico, New York, North Carolina, Puerto Rico, South Carolina, South Dakota, Tennessee, Texas, Utah, Washington (26 states participated)

In addition to doing roll-call in the usual way, Steve offered an opportunity for individuals new to the Network (within the last six months) to introduce themselves personally. 

· Katherine Humphrey, Texas, CFSR Program Specialist
· Joe Keegan, Louisiana. Joe is the CFSR Coordinator for Louisiana, but is going to be leaving that position. There is currently not a new person assigned to take his place.

· Roni Spaulding, Colorado. Roni is new to the Network, and is taking Judy Kissel’s place. She’s been in this position since September 15th, and is the CFSR Program Administrator. 

· Rebecca Mangold, Montana. Rebecca is the new Program Compliance Specialist for Montana. She started in May, right in time for the CFSR, and took the place of Pam Meyers. This is her first call with the Network!

· Ann Pope, Georgia. Ann is not new to the position, but is new to the Network, as this is only her second call. She has been the CFSP Administrator for the last three plan cycles, and has been through 2 CFSR reviews in Georgia.

· Mississippi has two new staff members that Robin Wilson introduced to the group.

· Gretchen Marshall, Kentucky. Gretchen has been in her new position for less than a year, and this is her first time on the call.

· Puerto Rico is in the process of transition and are working on taking the initial steps for their CFSR. They have two new staff members that were introduced to the group.

TOPIC: 
Purpose and continued usefulness of the Network
·  Lynda Arnold prompted discussion on the Network’s purpose and continued usefulness by reading our current purpose statement:

· The Network brings an opportunity for coordinators to discuss topics of interest regarding the CFSR process, the five-year CFSP, and the annual updates to the CFSP.
· This Network is an official outgrowth of our Resource Centers, funded by the Children’s Bureau. We’re doing these calls without representation of the Children’s Bureau (with approval to do so), as this is a Network for all of you. The reason that this is pointed out is because at times (not often) Resource Center (RC) staff are presented with topics that we don’t feel we can have the Network represent. However, you have each others contact information and are encouraged to get together privately to discuss any topics you’d like. Also, RC staff are sometimes presented with topics that don’t relate directly to the CFSRs/CFSPs, which is not what we want to focus on. We bring this up because we really wanted to see if you are all happy with this, and if we need to expand this we can go back and look at how to develop the purpose statement.
· The purpose of these calls is really to give the members a chance to talk to one another, and sometimes at members requests we bring on guests who have knowledge about a particular issue. This is really a network that belongs to its members.
· A Network member suggested that it might be a good idea to expand the statement to include: to discuss topics of interest and to share peer learning regarding the process of the CFSR and CFSP.

· Another Network member shared that through talking with a lot of the states and federal partners a wide variety of opinions come forth in what states ought to, and not ought to be doing in this process. Many of these items are critical, and conversations are important in moving these things forward and making changes when necessary. Although the Children’s Bureau is funding these calls, it’s still important to discuss any issues to move things forward.

· Lynda stated that there are times when certain things come up, like recommendations that we can present to the Children’s Bureau. The representatives from the Resource Centers are very willing to talk about the whole process and recommend changes and other ways of doing things. Sometimes this can be a fine line, but generally every process has ways in which it can improve.

· Steve shared that he feels a strength of this network has been that its members can be honest with one another without fear of reprisal or having people form negative opinions.

· These calls are for the members, and everyone can give their honest opinions and have an honest discussion, and hopefully people feel that they are free to do so. RC staff can take and move up those things that people would like them to put forth to the Children’s Bureau. The hope is that members feel this is a time they can openly discuss what the issues are.
· A Network member shared that she feels what they’re trying to do, since people are really stakeholders as coordinators, is to really have this Network act as a way to provide some constructive input and ways to improve not only the CFSR process, but the planning process and annual updates as well. Maybe not to just vent, but it would also be good to have the Resource Center staff as consultants, be able to share common concerns that are raised by the states regarding these processes, or to speak on their behalf as a collective to pass the information along.

· Steve mentioned that when the Resource Center staff have heard some concerns about the CFSR process they’ve taken those to the CFSR Team without naming names or states (i.e. how long it was taking to get the final reports back). Approximately 6-8 months ago there was a panel of 5 states that presented on one of the Network calls. Following that call the Resource Center staff arranged for a call with the CFSR Team and those 5 states to allow for them to present the same information they did on the Network call. Our impression is that the Children’s Bureau valued that a lot and has taken it and used the information.

· An option is that we could have a representative from the Children’s Bureau on these calls, but the way we see it is as having an avenue for you to confidentially be able to get information to them. The CFSR Team has been very supportive of us having these calls.
TOPIC:
How well are these calls working? Are we meeting the needs of the group?

· Lynda asked the members if there are any ways to improve these calls that they can think of. 
· In the future, on calls with presentations, a possibility will be to have a virtual “Go to Meeting” type of call so that everyone can be able to see the same presentation and have a visual.
· A Network member suggested having some more topic specific calls (i.e. caseworker visits, disaster plans, things that are unique to the CFSP plan requirements). 
· Another member suggested switching up the dates of the call so that more states are able to attend on a regular basis. Having a consistent date and time is nice, but it’s unfortunate for a state who has another meeting that falls on the exact same schedule.
· RC staff is going to look into revising the schedule!
· For states with upcoming 2009 CFSRs—what issues or questions would you like addressed by the Network members and/or those states that have already gone through Round 2? 
· We spend a lot of time on the CFSR so we try to get where everybody is in the process and where you all as individuals are in their experience. Some people act as great resources to others. We want this network to meet your needs, so if there are any topics people would like discussed they should feel free to email their ideas to any of the RC staff members.
· One suggestion was to have states that have already gone through Round Two to share how they feel things differed from Round One, especially in regards to the systemic factors. Many states who had thought they easily passed the systemic factors in the first round had a harder time the second round, so any little bits of information like that would be helpful to know.
· For states currently working on their PIPs—are there any general issues or concerns that you’d like to see discussed on an upcoming call? What would be helpful to you? What are your perceptions of the PIP process?
· States with approved PIPS: Delaware, North Carolina, New Mexico, Vermont, Georgia, Kansas, and Arizona. DC and Oregon are only waiting on a signature.
· A Network member asked other states to share how negotiations go through.
· Arizona submitted theirs in February of 08 and it was approved effective October 1st of the same year. It wasn’t so much an issue of needing to change many things, but a result of the personnel changes at the Children’s Bureau, which just took some time for it to get through the process.
· This brings up a good point, as we don’t know what the change in administration will do here.
· Georgia’s took several months and several revisions. It’s a time intensive process but when it’s over there’s a document that everybody can live with, which makes it worth the extra effort. It was probably at least 3-4 months from their first submission to final approval. They were being asked to be more specific in the actual action steps that would be carried out. Their first attempt was very broad. 
· A possible topic for a future call could be the status of the PIPs and any suggestions states may have. 
· A state shared that they really focused a lot on their QI system rather than having a lot of detail with little tasks, and this helped to move their PIP forward. They focused on how they were translating their proposed training and policy changes and how they were making sure those practices actually did change. That formed a large portion of the PIP that the Children’s Bureau seemed to appreciate. It got them out of their position to design a PIP to be effective in various areas of the state—since when trying to write a PIP from a state perspective you get blind if you try to address all of the issues. However, you still want to be effective, so this actually helped them to say “We’re going to have these reviews,” and that portion of their PIP is focused on having their original case review system while adding worker specific feedback that really gets down to practice. 
· Another piece of advice given was to carefully consider what people are putting down in the evidence section of their PIPs. You really need to produce what you’re saying you will provide. For example, if you say that you’re going to hold meetings and will supply minutes and an attendance list of those meetings, people need to know this ahead of time so that they can properly prepare and take the necessary actions before and during the meeting. It’s important to keep everyone on the same page. Even if it seems like a minor task when you’re writing it in, it can turn into a big problem if you don’t follow through with exactly what you said you were going to do. If not there runs a risk of being penalized, although some regional offices are willing to work with the state on finding an agreeable solution.
· Additional advice focused on outreach, and how getting stakeholders involved early and consistently is important. This allows a state to possibly have other folks who will be able to be identified as responsible parties written in the PIP (i.e. courts). 
· Another fabulous piece of advice is to take advantage of the work done by all of the National Resource Centers!
· For New CFSR/CFSP Coordinators—what would be helpful for you to know? 
· One state mentioned that they’d be curious to see what other states are doing to prepare for the new CFSP and the new Program Instructions; and if anyone is working on this already—what kind of planning activities they are undertaking.
· Mississippi has already geared up and started on the outline, but have just been using last years program instructions, and added the 2 new things that were to be included in the new instructions. They’re going off of that until the new one comes out.

· Is it an absolute rule that the PIP is to be integrated into the five-year plan, or is that an option?

· Many states are interested in this question. Some feel that the written materials are all very strongly integrated, and that it can get confusing. The last Network call, where states who had successfully integrated their CFSP and the APSR shared materials was helpful, and people would like more discussion on that topic.

· From one understanding, the PIP and five-year plan can be two distinct and separate documents, but the same process is going to be used for both of them.

· One perspective is that because it’s stated as “must” incorporate rather than “should” incorporate it’s a requirement.

· The RC staff will look into this further and send out an email to the group once an answer is found.

· Georgia thinks that a two-page document Melody Roe put together for one of their stakeholder meetings was very helpful and other coordinators might be able to benefit from this as well. It was a concise explanation on what the CFSR is, the APSR, etc. and regulations. RC staff will look into this further and send it out the group if possible.

· As a reminder to Network members, and information to new coordinators, this Network has an extranet website where we post previous call information and minutes, along with compiled information requests and helpful documents. This is located at: www.coordinatorsnetwork.org. People are encouraged to check out this site and let us know of any ways they think it could be improved, or if there are any documents they’d like to see posted there.

TOPIC:
Upcoming schedule of calls/frequency/wrap-up

· We’ve been having these calls every other month for about two years now, should we continue with this schedule?
· The general consensus was that these calls are helpful, and we’re going to continue having them every other month.
· The schedule of calls is going to be modified based on what states have said about scheduling conflicts, and that schedule will be sent out to the group once it’s finalized.
· If people think of any other topics they’d like to see discussed on a call, email Laura at lwoods@usm.maine.edu. 
· POSSIBLE FUTURE TOPICS:
· Systemic factors—particularly case review and service array. We could talk about what some unique ways states are working on these specific factors, as well as the changes between Round One and Round Two. It would also be helpful to hear from states who have done well on these during the second round, and also those who didn’t pass it in the first round, but did so in the second.
· A question to the group should be about whether or not they’d be okay with having people from the new Implementation Centers sit in on a call to learn about what’s going on within the states.
· Continued discussion on integration of the various documents (PIP, CFSP, APSR). 
· New program instructions for the CFSP—and what states are doing to plan for this.
· Discussion on status of PIPs and any suggestions states may have (partially discussed during this call). 
· Topic specific calls (i.e. caseworker visits, disaster plans, things that are unique to the CFSP plan requirements).
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